

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the Common Council

FROM: Josh Finch, City Administrator

DATE: April 4th, 2025 **RE:** Monthly Newsletter

These are some exciting times here in the City of Hillsboro! It is extremely encouraging to see the dedication and ongoing efforts of the City Council, Commissions, and City Staff come to see completion in many of the projects and activities highlighted in this newsletter if anyone has any questions, please feel free to contact us at city hall (608)-489-2521.

Administrator Update: On April 10th, there will be a groundbreaking for the new childcare/senior center here in Hillsboro. It will take place at 11 AM on site of the new facility, 603 Enterprise Dr. Hillsboro. In April we will also begin work on the City Pool, such as concrete work and some internal plumbing issues that have to be addressed. We are excited for the summer! If you are interested in becoming a lifeguard, it is not too late to apply! Contact City Hall for more information.

Police Spotlight: For the month of February, the Hillsboro Police Department handled 239 calls for service.

Library Spotlight: The Hillsboro Public Library will be hosting various events.

Hillsboro Public Library-

Teens- Game night - Thurs. April 10&24: 4pm

Kids- Crafts- Tue. April 8: 4pm

Stories for Sprouts - Fri. April 11&25: 1030am

Adult- ADRC- Wed. April 16: 12-4pm Grief Group – Thurs. April 17: 5pm

Friends Drop In- w/ author; Helga Moser- "Dolly"- Thurs. April 17: 6:30pm

Friends Big Book Sale April 3-5 (No First Friday Film April.)

MINUTES FOR BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS: All meeting minutes are uploaded to the website upon approval. Please follow the link below for the most updated information & meeting minutes: https://www.hillsborowi.com/meetings

Respectfully,

Josh Finch

City Administrator- Hillsboro, WI